

Castlefrank Elementary Parent Council Minutes
March 1, 2011

Attendance:  Andrew Canham, Brenda Rockburn, Wendy Hyde, Barb Robertson, Richard Perkins, Kathleen Reid, Kora Lee Lehman Piers, Brona Little, Jenn Hall, Renee Poettcker, Carmen Brubacher, Jennifer Moore, Jillian Dukes 

Absent:  Caroline Sewards

Resolved:   Minutes to be shared via email to executive members one week before the next meeting. Council members to send any changes to recording secretary. Council members to give the ok to Caroline Sewards so she can post on wiki as DRAFT.  DRAFT designation to be removed once minutes are approved at following council meeting.  Motion made by Kathleen Reid, seconded by Jenn Hall.

Entrepreneur Initiative Update: (Barb Robertson, Wendy Hyde)
Beauty Is Fashion Show April 14th 2011, Start time 6:30 p.m.

Focus on positive body image. A MMM email was sent asking for student models of all ages, boys and girls.

Monies raised from the event will go to Hopewell Center for Eating Disorders.

Goal is to sell out. Media has been contacted EMC, CBC, and Kanata Kourier. Waiting to see if someone from HOT 89.9 will assist students in MC role. 

The idea for this event came from the students. Clothing donated by retailers from Bayshore, sponsors from Dove. Students wrote letters and visited retailers and businesses for sponsorship. They are still looking for more sponsors and there are levels of sponsorship for any businesses that are interested. The students themselves created or initiated descriptions of levels of sponsorship. Video clips will be shown of student ideas of what positive beauty images are from all grade levels. This event not only is part of the Student Entrepreneur Initiative and competition but meets the Ontario Ministry of Education curriculum in many ways; Cold Calling, public speaking, the arts, creative writing, School Improvement Plan of Persuasive Writing.
Teacher Report: (Brenda Rockburn)

Brenda has been running Primary and Junior cooperative games activities during nutrition breaks for grades 1-3. They have been well attended.

Funds raised from the teacher organized Walk-A- Thon were used to support the dance curriculum and brought Hip Hop Workshops to the school. 

Jr. Volleyball and Intermediate Basketball teams have participated in tournaments.

Grade 5 and 6 Students worked with Laurie Lund to create a music video of The Lion Sleeps Tonight.

Grade 8 classes visited Earl of March Secondary School to see the drama clubs performance of The King and I. 

Grade 8 students also participated in Tech Day at Earl of March.

The Grade 8 trip to Quebec City has been cancelled due to insufficient interest. It is possible that a day trip to Montreal may be planned instead. 

Principal’s Report: (Andrew Canham)
Student Enrolment: Decision made by Board to move MFI from Katimavik ES to WEG and Bridlewood. JK and Sk (approx. 55 students) to be moved from Katimavik to Castlefrank for September 2011.  Therefore we will increase from 20 kinder students to about 80. Ms. Oldfield will be the lead teacher in this implementation. There can be and is some trepidation from parents moving over and we want parents to feel welcomed and assured. In the Board’s staffing process which is detailed, lengthy, and depends on a myriad of factors, the Board will assign staff based on the Full Time Equivalency of students enrolled. As kindergarten at CES is a half day program each student counts as one half of a full time student. Thus at this time there is not information to share publicly in regards to staffing for September.  

Sadly, Daisy Soderstrum, Educational Assistant at Castlefrank recently lost her husband after a battle with a lengthy illness. She is also expecting and is currently on leave. The faculty is doing all they can to support her during this very difficult time. Another EA will take her place for now.

Deborah Thomson our Music Teacher is also still away on leave due to a serious skiing accident and we wish her our best as she recuperates.  

Question was posed as to whether or not Character Education Assemblies continue to be held. Mr Canham confirmed that there would be one would be held in March and he would post it on the MMM info email.
ARC REPORT (Kathleen Reid, Richard Perkins)
Members were surprised by the Board’s decision to move MFI to Bridlewood and WEG as that plan was never brought up in meetings held with the public and committee members. Castlefrank needs more students. The guidance of the ARC takes into consideration that MFI may be moved to Castlefrank over time. Parents wishing to express their feelings and concerns about the decision made should write Cathy Curry Trustee and CC it to Jennifer McKenzie at the OCDSB.

OCASC REPORT: (Brona Little)
At the last meeting attended discussion was about what the role of this group will be in the future. The Ministry has mandated that each school board in Ontario have Board Representation/ A Parent Involvement Committee. OCASC is one of the very few that already exist. Currently OCASC has Board Representation.  Will this group need to be renamed or will a new group need to be formed? If a new group will need to be formed OCASC will have to change how it functions.

Fundraising Report: (Jenn Hall)

The last movie night held, Beverly Hills Chihuahua 2, brought in $180 profit with enough stock leftover to be used for the next movie night. This is becoming more popular in the community as we continue to hold them and there has been much positive feedback from families especially of young children. 

There are currently no future plans for any other parent council fundraising events aside from pizza sales and Lunch Lady.  No plans have been made yet to hold another Fundscript event. 

An email was sent asking Mr. Canham if the faculty had any Wish List items to bring forth to council. 

Treasurer Report: (Renee Poettcker)

Currently there is $8635.91 in the account. March deposit to be made of approximately $1656. We once had $2400 in pizza gift cards to use for pizza purchases. Pizza costs about $274.50 per week. Currently, if figures are correct, there are enough gift cards left to pay for 1 week of pizza and a voucher for $100 off due to driver error. Treasurer asked if more pizza  Fundscript cards could be purchased for future pizza weeks.  Motion made by Kathleen Reid, seconded by Jenn Hall and witnessed by all in attendance. For end of year forecasting; given that there was about $10,291.91 less pizza purchases equalling approximately $6174.41 plus profits from pizza plus profits from Hot Dog Sales+ funds from the Movie Night there should be an approximate amount of funds in the total of $7000 to be used for future approved council/faculty initiatives and needs.  
New Business: 
Andrew Canham Principal acknowledged that clearly the parent community wants the school to be very clear as to what they would like money raised to be spent on.  The school is currently in financial plus. The faculty once wanted risers to be purchased for the school but the faculty wants to rescind this request and instead would like the council to commit to outfitting every classroom in the school with HD cable projectors and screens over the next three years.  That faculty will not ask for anything more. It is the opinion of the faculty that these projectors are needed as the media carts previously purchased by council in the past two years, to be shared in the school, are not enough as they are always in demand. That these projectors are much needed especially in the intermediate grades for students to do Power Point presentations.  That these projectors are much needed for our students to be able to learn to use to enhance their education.
Some parents/ members in attendance were willing to approve this right away and others wanted time to consider the request. It was decided to table the approval of this request until the next meeting. 

ACTION: It was asked that Mr. Canham and Staff prioritize the placement of these first 3 potential units and bring the costs to council for perusal and decision making at the next meeting. 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Next Meeting to be held Tuesday March 29, 2011 7:00 p.m.

